
Department of Planning and Environment 

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150   www.dpie.nsw.gov.au 
Locked Bag 5022, Parramatta NSW 2124 

Our ref: OUT22/5268 

Sally Munk 

Planning and Assessment Group 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 

Email: sally.munk@planning.nsw.gov.au  

9 May 2022 

Subject: Berrima Cement Works – SWDF Increase & Delivery Variation Modification 14 (DA401-
11-2002-I-Mod 14) – Modification Report 

Dear Ms Munk 

I refer to your request for advice sent on 29 April 2022 to the Department of Planning and 
Environment (DPE) Water about the above matter. 

The proposed modification is to increase consumption of Solid Waste Derived Fuel and to 
construct additional supporting infrastructure including a new haulage route and storage 
facilities. 
 
DPE Water has reviewed the Modification Report and requires further details to confirm the 
following.  

 Water requirements for construction and operational activities and any changes 
required to water licences. 

 Works within waterfront land.  
Please see attachment A for more detail. 

Should you have any further queries in relation to this submission please do not hesitate to 
contact DPE Water Assessments water.assessments@dpie.nsw.gov.au. or to the following 
coordinating officer within DPE Water:  

Tim Baker – Senior Project Officer  
E: Tim.Baker@dpie.nsw.gov.au  
M: 0428 162 097 

 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Luke McIver  
A/Manager, Assessments, Knowledge Division 
Department of Planning and Environment: Water 
 



  

 

Attachment A 

Detailed advice to DPE Planning & Assessment regarding the Berrima 
Cement Works – SWDF Increase & Delivery Variation Modification 14 
(DA401-11-2002-I-Mod 14) – Modification Report 

 

1.0 Water Take 

 

1.1 Recommendation – Prior to Determination 

The proponent should: 
 Confirm water demands and water licences required for construction and any 

additional operational requirements due to the modification. Where additional water 
licences are required, the ability to acquire these needs to be demonstrated. 

 

1.2 Explanation  

 Insufficient information has been provided to confirm the water requirements for 
construction, and if applicable ongoing maintenance of the proposed modification 
activities. 

 

2.0 Works within Waterfront Land 

 

2.1 Recommendation – Prior to Determination 

The proponent should: 
 Confirm works on waterfront land for the modification activities, particularly the 

mapped watercourse which is to be crossed by the proposed Berrima Entry Road. 
Works within waterfront land is to show due consideration to the Guidelines for 
Controlled Activities which can be found at: 
https://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/water/licensing-trade/approvals/controlled-
activities/guide  

 

2.2 Explanation  

 The proposed Berrima Entry Road crosses a mapped first order watercourse, however 
the modification report states there are no works on waterfront land.  

 

2.3 Recommendation – Post Determination 

 Works within waterfront land need to be in accordance with the “Guidelines for 
Controlled Activities on Waterfront Land (NRAR 2018)”.  

 
 
 
 

End Attachment A 

 


